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vear I

Thank you for your request for information, received on 24 January 2012. You asked us
the following questions:

1. Can you please disclose the Olympic Park Legacy Company's financial
documents for financial year 2009/10 as they don't appear on the website
with the more recent reports?

2. On page three of the bid (received in response to a separate FOI request and
attached) placed by HR&A Mr Alschuler refers to “previous work” with the
Olympic Park Legacy Company. Could you please detail when this ‘work’ was
carried out, the total cost, and the nature of the work? If in the context of that
bid “work” is plural then please consider my request applicable to all work
carried out by HR&A prior to the 27 January 2011.

Can you please disclose the Olympic Park Legacy Company's financial
documents for financial year 2009/10 as they don't appear on the website with the
more recent reports?

Before 1 October 2010 our financial records were maintained by LDA. Obtaining this
information, amalgamating it with the information we have from 1 October 2010 and
converting this information into the format of the financial documents published on the
website as part of the Government’s transparency agenda would exceed the appropriate
cost limit of £450.

Information for the OPLC financial year 2009/10 is available on our website in a
document called “A Year in Review with our Annual Report and Accounts 2009/10”.

Could you please detail when this ‘work’ was carried out, the total cost, and the
nature of the work? If in the context of that bid “work” is plural then please
consider my request applicable to all work carried out by HR&A prior to the 27
January 2011.

HR&A has undertaken one piece of work for OPLC prior to 27 January 2011.

February/March 2010 — through a competitive tender HR&A were awarded a contract for
a Strategic Review of the Park and proposals for its transformation and future, with a
limited duration and fixed fee of £50,000. The work took place between April and May
2010. We can confirm that HR&A were paid £50,000 on 27 May 2010.
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You are not permitted to re-use the information for publishing or issuing copies to the
public, you will require the permission of the copyright owner.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request a review of our decision, you should write to:

Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services
Olympic Park Legacy Company

29-35 West Ham Lane

London

E15 4PH

Please note, complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial decision will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to
the Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two
months of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the
Information Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.qov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI Co-ordinator
Olympic Park Legacy Company





